MARYLAND COMMISSION OF REAL ESTATE APPRAISERS,
APPRAISAL MANAGEMENT COMPANIES, AND HOME INSPECTORS

BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES

DATE:

April 9, 2024
TIME:

10:34   a.m.
PLACE:
1100 N. Eutaw Street (hybrid – both in person and virtual)
Baltimore, Maryland 21201

MEMBERS PRESENT:
Commissioner Sean Troxell, Chairman 

Commissioner Coleen Courtney-Morrison, Vice-Chair

Commissioner Jerry Pickholtz

Commissioner Karen Trendler

Commissioner Roxanne Alston 

Commissioner Rachel Oslund

Commissioner Melanie Gamble (arrived late)
Commissioner Stacy Harman

MEMBERS ABSENT:
Commissioner Jeremiah Hosford 

Commissioner Thomas Owen

Commissioner Onyemaechi Nweke

Commissioner Todd Warren

Commissioner Bill McCann

DEPT. OF LABOR STAFF PRESENT:
Todd Blackistone, Executive Director



Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General




Michael Szlachetka, Administrative Specialist


OTHERS PRESENT:      
Christa McGee, Maryland Realtors Association

Stephanie Gones, The CE Shop

Anatol Polillo, Home Inspector (Former Chairman)



Patrick Paul Platt, Home Inspector
Call to Order

Chairman, Sean Troxell, called the business meeting of the Commission of Real Estate Appraisers, Appraisal Management Companies, and Home Inspectors to order at 10:34 a.m.           
Approval of Minutes
The minutes of the business meeting held on February 13, 2024, were reviewed, and considered. 
By Motion made by Commissioner Oslund, seconded by Commissioner Pickholtz and, by a unanimous vote of the members then present, the minutes of the February 13, 2024, business meeting were approved without amendment. Commissioner Gamble (not yet present) did not vote on the matter.
Real Estate Appraiser Complaint Committee Report 
Executive Director, Todd Blackistone, reported to the Commission that the Appraiser Complaint Committee met prior to the public meeting and reviewed 5 items of new business. The disposition of which was as follows:

Complaints 
- 
     24- REA - 27      Dismissed
      


     24- REA - 29      Fine and 30 Days Suspension
     


     24- REA - 32      Dismissed
     


     24- REA - 36      Dismissed

     


     24- REA - 39      Remedial Education
A Motion was made by Commissioner Coleen Courtney-Morrison, and seconded by Commissioner Harman, and, by unanimous vote of the members then present, carried that the Commission accept the report and recommendations of the Appraiser Complaint Committee. Commissioner Gamble (not yet present) did not vote on the matter.
Home Inspector Complaint Committee Report 

Commissioner Troxell reported that the Home Inspector Complaint Committee met prior to the public meeting and reviewed 6 items of new business. The disposition of which was as follows:

Complaints 
- 
      23-INSP-56 Precharge




      24-INSP-30 Dismissed 



      24-INSP-31 Precharge




      24-INSP-33 Precharge



      24-INSP-38 Informal




      24-INSP-41 Precharge

A Motion was made by Commissioner Oslund, seconded by Commissioner Pickholtz, and by unanimous vote of the members then present, carried the Commission accepted the recommendations of the Home Inspector Complaint Committee. Commissioner Gamble (not yet present) did not vote on the matter.
Education Committee Report 

Executive Director Blackistone reported that the Appraiser and Home Inspection Education Committees met on this date and approved 20 courses. The Appraiser Education Committee reviewed 10 courses and, of those, all courses were approved; the Home Inspection Education Committee reviewed 10 courses and, of those, all courses were approved.
A Motion was made by Commissioner Oslund, seconded by Commissioner Pickholtz and by unanimous vote of the members then present, carried that the Commission accepted the recommendations of the Education Committees. Commissioner Gamble (not yet present) did not
vote on the matter.
Old Business

Executive Director, Todd Blackistone, updated the Commission regarding pending home inspector regulations. The Commission voted in a prior meeting to mandate continuing professional competency (CPC) education in report writing and the Home Inspector Standards of Practice in COMAR 09.36.08.02 as part of the 30 hours of CPC required for license renewal and to limit a licensed home inspector to complete not more than 8 hours the 30 hours of the CPC required for license renewal in a subject single matter. The Commission also voted in a prior meeting to include in home inspector responsibilities under COMAR 09.36.06.01 a requirement that a home inspector obey federal and state laws and local ordinances. The proposed actions are still pending and will be presented to the Commission when the Secretary’s Office has made a determination on the concept.
New Business

No new business to report.

Chairman’s Report 
Commissioner Troxell, Chairman, addressed the Commission regarding the need to re-establish the Home Inspector Review Committee. With the recent addition of Commission members, the Commission brought the subject to a vote.  

A Motion was made by Commissioner Pickholtz, seconded by Commissioner Harman and, by unanimous vote, carried that the Commission re-establish the Home Inspector Standards of Practice Review Committee. Commissioners Oslund, Picklholtz, Owen, and Troxell will comprise the members of the Committee.
Assistant Attorney General’s Report 

AAG Kinstler addressed the Commission to share the Real Estate Appraiser Hearing Board’s determination after a real estate appraiser license application hearing in Case No.: 24-REA-37. The applicant, a licensed appraiser trainee, applied to sit for the licensed appraiser exam. As part of the application process, sample appraisal reports, each signed by the supervising appraiser, were submitted for review. The appraisals were found to contain USPAP (Uniform Standards of Professional Appraisal Practice) errors and departures. The Hearing Board, which presided over the hearing, determined that the applicant met all pre-license educational and work experience requirements and should not be denied the opportunity to sit for the licensed appraiser exam for having relied to their detriment on the training of the supervising appraiser that the trainee believed to be adequate. The Hearing Board urged the applicant to pursue further training before providing real estate appraisal services independently or risk having their work further scrutinized if the subject of a complaint.
The Commission discussed the possibility of further action on this matter.

Executive Director Report
Executive Director, Todd Blackistone, informed the Commission of his work with the MD Commission of Civil Rights (MCCR). He reported that the Secretary of Labor has signed a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between the Commission and MCCR. The MOU would allow appraisal complaints alleging racial bias or discrimination to be shared with MCCR for further investigation. 
Adjournment                  
There being no further business to discuss, a Motion was made by Commissioner                           Oslund, seconded by Commissioner Pickholtz and unanimously carried that the April 9, 2024 Commission meeting adjourn at 11:12 a.m. 
_____
Approved without corrections

_____
Approved with corrections
________________________________________             _____________
          Commissioner Sean Troxell, Chair
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